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THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl, STATE OF
HAWAII. WAS HELD ONLINE ONLY VIA BLUEJEANS, ON FRIDAY, JUNE 19, 2020,
BEGINNING AT 9:02 A.M., WITH CHAIR ALICE L LEE PRESIDING.

COUNCIL CHAIR ALICE L. LEE: Will the Maul County Council meeting please come to order.

Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JAMES G.M. KRUEGER: Madam Chair-

CHAIR LEE: Before, let, let's change the order a little bit. If you don't mind, I'll go first so that
I can tell you the greeting of the day from Micronesia. To my colleagues; ran annim,
ran annim. Good morning, everyone.

Mr. Clerk.

ROLL CALL

PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS G. RIKI HOKAMA, NATALIE A. KAMA.
KELLY T. KING, MICHAEL J. MOLINA. TAMARA A.M. PALTIN,
SHANE M. SINENCI, YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA.
VICE-CHAIR KEANI N.W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND
CHAIR ALICE L LEE.

CHAIR LEE: I want to say that, as Member King brought up, I'm seeing that they're fuzzy too.
Is there anything wrong today with the connection or? Do, do you see a clearer picture
of everyone, everybody?

COUNCILMEMBER KING: You look clearer now.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: --of course. Yea, you were, when you first came on you were
really fuzzy.
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CHAIR LEE: I look clear, but some of you look fuzzy. Okay. Well, fuzzy or not, let's go.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Can, can you say who those are, so that we can, if it's, we can
maybe try work on our connections at this point?

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Let me get, for some reason, I'm trying to look for the gallery, but. Okay,
here it is, here it is. Okay, Shane is a little fuzzy, just a little. Now, now it's getting
clearer for some reason. But sometimes, your picture gets a little fuzzy. I guess it's in
and out, off and on. Alright, let's, let's go forward and, before, before it's lunch time.

Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there are nine Members present. A quorum is
present to conduct the business of the Council.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. And this morning, we have opening remarks by Council Vice-Chair
Rawlins-Fernandez.

OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Council Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, beautiful.

Alright. Please join me in the, reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Members of the Council, rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, everyone. Before we proceed with today's agenda, may I please
request that everyone silence their cellphones or other noisemaking devices. Decorum
shall be maintained at all times.

Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK; Madam Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on
agenda items. Members of the public may testify by connecting to the Council's online
meeting by phone or video conference through the information posted on today's
agenda.

Individuals connected to the Council's online meeting will be called on to testify. If you
do not intend to testify, you can watch the meeting on Akaku, Channel 53 or on
mauicounty.us. Individuals connected by phone are currently on mute and will be
unmuted when it is their time to testify. Individuals connected by videoconference
should keep both their video and microphones muted and should unmute them when
it is their time to testify.

Testimony is limited to the items listed on today's agendas. Individuals may testify on
three minutes per item. When testifying, please state your name and the name of any
organization you represent, as well as the items on which you will be testifying. Please
also identify to the Council if you are a paid lobbyist.

Madam Chair, the first person signed up to testify is Kamahanahokulani Farrar. To be
followed by Lucienne de Naie.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning to our first testifier. You may begin.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY

MS. KAMAHANAHOKULANI FARRAR. Na Pu'uwai (testifying on Countv Communication

No. 20-329):

Good morning, everyone.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.

MS. FARRAR: Good. Good morning.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, we see you.

MS. FARRAR: My name is Kama, good, thank you. Thank you for allowing me to join you
this morning. My name is Kamahanahokulani Farrar. I'm the Executive Director of
Na Pu'uwai. And we are the Native Hawaiian Health Care System that serves the
island of Molokai, including Kalaupapa and the island of Lanai.
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In 1986, Na Pu'uwai was established as a 501(c)(3). In 1988, the members of
Congress passed the Native Hawaiian Health Care Improvement Act, which
established seven entities; five Native Hawaiian Health Care Systems; the Native
Hawaiian Health Scholarship Program, which serves as the workforce arm for the
Native Hawaiian Health Care Systems; and Papa Ola Lokahi.

Today, I represent Papa Ola Lokahi; Hui No Ke Ola Pono on Maui; and Na Pu'uwai in
providing testimony in support of CO 20-329. I also should stop myself and clarify that
I am not a paid lobbyist. I am a passionate community serving person. We would like
to provide testimony to you supporting and urging the Mayor to support the Feminist
Economic Recovery Plan for COVID-19.

This resolution is important to us, to Maui County, as the first step as a pathway out of
poverty, which improves the health and wellbeing of our communities. It emphasizes
the kuleana of women, while acknowledging the kuleana of women within our traditions
and our customs.

Papa Ola Lokahi, Hui No Ke Ola Pono, and Na Pu'uwai are ready and willing to help
implement the resolution should it pass. And we would like to commend you as
members in our community offering our support to you. Thank you very much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions? If not, mahalo. Mahalo and thank you
again.

MS. FARRAR: Thank you very much. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk. Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person signed up to testify is Lucienne
de Naie. To be followed Courtland Gates.

MS. LUCIENNE DE NAIE (testifvina on Committee Reports 20-62 and 20-66. Bill No. 73

(2020). Countv Communication No. 20-333. and General Communication No. 20-3:

Aloha, Councilmembers and Council Chair Lee. This is Lucienne de Naie. I am not
turning on my video-

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.

MS. DE NAIE: --for all those reasons, cause no bandwidth here in Huelo. Good morning to
all. I'm testifying on behalf of-
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CHAIR LEE: Good morning.

MS. DE NAIE: -the Haiku Community Association on items CR 20-66, CR 20-62, and Bill 73.
And then I will also be switching hats and testifying on behalf of Sierra Club on several
matters, which I will mention at that time.

As far as CR 20-66, the Haiku Community Association strongly supports this resolution
to refer to the Planning Commissions a bill to establish regulatory standards for canopy
tours and ziplines. We have received many community comments and complaints
about the fact that these businesses don't seem to have any real regulation or
guidelines to follow, and sometimes they're inappropriately sited in residential
neighborhoods.

So, it will be good to have this heard out at our Planning Commissions and return for
the Council. And thank you to Councilmember Sugimura for initiating this, and all of
you for your support.

On Committee Report 20-62, the resolution for Lot 6 of the Haiku Sugar East
Subdivision. We support the committee report and urge you to finalize action and vote
to accept that report today with this resolution.

And on Bill 73, we thank the Council for being flexible in these times and amending the
budget for these important programs which our, our hoolaulea is listed under this. We
don't have to amend that, because that's already been taken care of. But we support
our, our sister community of Hana of being able to amend the budget and proceed on
so that all these important matters that get cultural, and educational, and environmental
funding can proceed as best they can in these times. So, thank you for passing Bill 73.

I'm going to switch hats now and I will be speaking on behalf of the Sierra Club Maui
Group. And this is on items. General Communication 20-3, the update on Wailea 670,
and General Communication [sic] 20-333, the circular economy resolution.

Sierra Club strongly supports this resolution to sign on to the statewide effort to look at
our economy as, as being far more sustainable and less waste oriented. And we hope
that this gets referred to the appropriate Committee and, I mean, the appropriate action
and that Maui County can join this effort.

Also, on bill, also on the compliance report for Wailea 670, we'd like to offer a little bit
of background. Some of you were on the County Council when this project came
through. I know Members Hokama and Molina were, and there were many long hours
discussing what information was provided and missing on the proposed Wailea 670
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Honua'ula Project. And because so much information was missing, many conditions
were put on the project to make sure that those answers were, were available at the
time that it was actually built. One of these concerned having adequate review of the
cultural impacts and the cultural and archaeological sites on the project.

I have to say that the description in the report that was given to you that a Section 106
consultation, which is a cultural consultation when a Federal permit is needed, this,
this location has endangered species and so there's a Federal permit to allow, take of
those endangered species during the construction of, of the project. It says here that
that was initiated in November of 2020 at the request of the Fish and Wildlife Service.
We know that's not the case because we haven't had November 2020 yet.

That was initiated in November 2019. However, cultural users and the Sierra Club
requested that this process begin in 2017. And instead, reports were sent to the Fish
and Wildlife Service that it had been completed. Those reports were in error. Cultural
users, OHA, Sierra Club and others had to write to Fish and Wildlife Service and say,
no we were never consulted, we were never told we were being consulted. And so,
this has hung up a couple of years, which didn't need to happen. But just wanted to
make sure you folks had some accurate information.

Also, the fact that the archaeological studies that were required as part of Condition 13
and Condition 26, and, and other Conditions 27, excuse me, that were put on this report
were, were finalized prematurely and they are not accurate. And it's now affecting the
Paeahu Solar Farm Project. They have to install a road through Wailea 670. And they
just testified to the Burial Council that they had to resurvey to try to find all the sites
that were listed on this accepted archaeological survey, because they weren't in the
place where they were said to be in the archaeological survey. And they had to
relocate all of them to make sure their road wasn't going to impact that. So, we really
are pushing, and we hope the Council will support for an updated archaeological
survey that will be part of the record that can be used by other projects, so we have
correct information.

Also, Condition 20 in this report was very important. It was about water quality reports
that were required annually. And these reports, we would hope the Council would
request that they be forwarded to the Council and posted on the Legistar site, so that
the public can actually see them because they affect other projects downstream, such
as the Grand Wailea remodel that's happening now. We don't really know what the
water quality reports have been saying these last eight years since they've been
required. It would be very helpful to know that.

And last but not least, one of the major conditions. Condition 2, which regarding the
Piilani Highway expansion. Many projects have been proposed in Wailea, Makena,
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and Wailea 670. And yet, we have this choke point where we have a two-lane road.
Could the Council ask to get any documents? Supposedly there's 35 percent of the,
of the planning is complete. An EA was issued eight years ago and accepted. The
preliminary engineering report referred to was issued eight years ago.

What is happening now? The public really wants to know. We get phone calls from
the public saying, do you know what's happening with that Piilani Highway? Now, right
now because the resorts are closed, it's not a problem. But in January, there were
long lines on that section of highway for people waiting to get through to Wailea.

So, we really should know what's going on. What does 35 percent complete mean?
And what are the communications of this draft development agreement with the Hawaii
Department of Transportation. The Council really should try to know this. I'm sure
Councilmember King gets some calls too. And would be good to get the update on
this.

And there's one other condition. Condition 7, sounds like a no-brainer; animal
management plan. I get calls all the time about pigs intruding into Maui Meadows from
Wailea 670. So, hopefully there's no, no mention in this report whether the fence that
was promised has been installed. But it's been talked about for about a year. Hopefully
it gets installed, because we do have intrusions of feral creatures from the Wailea 670
properties that are going into the backyards of taxpaying residents of Maui Meadows
right now.

Thank you so much for your consideration. And please ask for a little bit more
information from this Wailea 670 compliance report. It shouldn't just be filed with no
comment. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Thank you. Are there any questions? Member King, Member Kama,
and Member Hokama.

Member King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Mahalo, Chair. I see Member Paltin also with her hand up. I, I
wanted to ask, thank you for being here, Lucienne. I wanted to ask you on the
Wailea 670, are you working at all with the Maui Meadows Neighborhood Association?
Because I know they're tracking this. They have regular updates. So, I just wondered
if you're working with them on these concerns? If they have any additional concerns?
If they have the same concerns?
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MS. DE NAIE: Maui Meadows Community Association are the people who have contacted
me about the feral pig intrusions. Hopefully the fence is built by now. But I didn't see
any reference in this report. So, there just should be some, some update.

There have also been concerns about, people from Maui Meadows about the proposed
solar farm using their streets as a access to the project. And evidently, that got
switched around and now the access is through a, an existing dirt road on Wailea 670,
which is why the archaeological survey needed to be completed there. And I have
been in touch with the archaeologist-

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.

MS. DE NAIE: -for that project. And yea, so, yes-

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. I just wanted to clarify-

MS. DE NAIE: They do reach out, yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea. Okay, cause I've been, I've been going, I've been going to
their regular meetings that they've been having updates on. So, at least we're all on
the same page there. Thank you. Thank you for your attention to, to this part of our
community.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Question?

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, Lucienne, for being here this morning. You know,
I'm really concerned about the, the archaeological survey that you said is incomplete.
Where is the arcs survey report right now? Do you know?

MS. DE NAIE: Yes. The survey report was accepted in 2015. Sierra Club and many cultural
users begged the State Historic folks not to accept it because it was incomplete. We,
we knew that. We knew sites had been left off that we had walked on field services,

you know, field surveys with the archaeologists. We had seen these sites. We had
taken pictures of them. And they're just missing from the report. And subsequent to
that, but it was accepted. Because it was accepted, a preservation plan based on that
inadequate report was also accepted by the State Historic.
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Sierra Club is a party to a settlement agreement. We were supposed to be informed
about changes that were being proposed to that preservation plan, and we were not.
So, we threatened to sue for breach of settlement, won a, a reopening of the
preservation plan. So, the preservation plan for your conditions needs to be accepted
by OHA. They, as well as State Historic. OHA has not accepted it. OHA has asked
very strongly that the preservation plan be supported by an additional archaeological
survey that really reflects the real sites there. So, that's where it's at. It's, it's
unresolved now, but it's, you know, there are people requesting. And I think State
Historic is supportive ... of more work done even though they accepted it.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Okay. Thank you so much. I appreciate that information. Thank
you. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Hokama, and then Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Thank you. Chair. Ms. de Naie thanks again.
You are one of those that have a great, great institutional history with this project, so
for, with like me and, I guess, Mr. Molina and maybe also Ms. Lee, Chair Lee. So, for
me, this is a 20-year, at least 20-year project for me.

So, here we are today. What I was going to ask, because, you know, what got lost in
the shuffle for me Ms. deNaie, and I hope maybe you can give me a comment of the
current status is where the hell is this 250 affordable homes we supposed to have from
the project? 150 for ownership and 150 or 125 for rental. And you know, we talked
about the offsite component, and this and that, but I kind of lost touch on what is the
status of those 250 units? Are you able to give us a comment this morning, please?

MS. DE NAIE: I am. And that is a great question, Councilmember Hokama. I remember you
and Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson questioning whether the offsite units were really
going to be built as fast as was being promised. And you were absolutely right to
question that. They were not built. They were supposed to be part of what was the
Kaonoulu Project.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.

MS. DE NAIE: That was supposedly all approved. And for 2018 or till 2008, you approved
this Wailea 670. Those units were supposed to built in two years. They were never
started. The Honua'ulu Partners told you that they couldn't find anyone to build them.
The fact was they really didn't have complete entitlements on, on those lands. They,
they had changed the plans to a gigantic shopping center from what was an industrial
subdivision. They were going to use one lot of, of the subdivisions to build the houses.
And eventually, time passed on.
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In 2012, Maui Tomorrow, another citizen's sued because they weren't following the
land use conditions of the State Land Use Commission. It's been tied up with the State
Land Use Commission ever since. As part of a settlement with Sierra Club, HP, the,
the owners of Wailea 670 asked if that condition could be moved to be satisfied onsite.
We had no objections. We just wanted the housing built somewhere.

And so, this Council approved an amendment that the, the units could be built offsite,
onsite as part of the required affordable housing that the project would generate under
the workforce housing bill. Of course, because there's been no progress on the, the
archaeological and other things wrapping up, that, those houses have never been built.
And they're not going to be built oflTsite. And maybe someday they'd be built onsite.
But you know, you and, and Councilmember Johnson, and others were right to
question whether this deal was as good as it looked, cause it wasn't.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for that update and comment, Ms. de Naie. I
appreciate it. And I would ask my Housing Chair Kama if she would please take a look
into that concern and whether we need timing triggers to effectuate the requirements
of affordable housing. Thank you very much, Ms. de Naie. Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. And then, Ms. Paltin. Ms. Paltin, do you have a question?

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yes, please. Thank you, Ms. de Naie.

CHAIR LEE: Go ahead.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Can you guys here me?

CHAIR LEE: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Thank you. So, my question is, I, I, I'm aware that this
will most likely come to my Committee as Planning and Sustainable Land Use. And it
says annual compliance report, and we were all here for 2019. I'm not sure about the,
the years prior, but I don't recall having one for 2019. Is it just that it was, it was filed?
Or did you notice this happening during 2019, that we, we got a report and maybe it
was just filed during the Council meeting? Ms. de Naie.

MS. DE NAIE: My, my experience, I have testified on these for eight years. And my
experience is every year it comes to the Council meeting and it is filed. We make some
comments. It's not only me, it's several other people that have testified on these as
well. And, you know, people take them into consideration, but they are never, the, the
compliance reports are never sent to your Committee to my understanding.
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Although, I would hope your Committee would try to get those water quality reports like
you did for the Makena compliance report. That, that was very useful. And it's useful
for the public. And that's why these conditions were put on, is that information would
be available. It was missing during the time of the consideration of the rezoning
request.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Thank you. That's very helpful and we'll try to do the
same thing that we did for the other reports that we got last time then.

MS. DE NAIE: That would be great.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.

Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you. Madam Chair. Good morning, Lucienne, and
thank you so much for the update. Just one quick question. Is there still any pending
litigation involving Sierra Club and the, the developers at this point?

MS. DE NAIE: No. No. Sierra Club settled in 2016, as was that summary that was provided
to you. And we, we were, we were happy that, you know, we worked out some good
changes to the project that it left the, the number of affordable housing intact. But it
did create some much needed preserves for some very rare and endangered plants
and animals, and for an amazing array of cultural sites.

And thousands of people have enjoyed hiking up there. Sierra Club has had hiking
privileges there since 2016. And we have monthly excursions until COVID-19; taking
school kids, groups of senior citizens, attorneys, anyone who's Interested, County
attorneys have been up there. It's, it's really an amazing place to go and walk around
and, and see these beautiful remains of the Hawaiian culture of the past.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much, Lucienne. I appreciate all your
input on this. Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Are there any other questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very much,
Lucienne.

MS. DE NAIE: Mahalo you all for your time.
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CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person signed up to testify is Courtlandt
Gates. To be followed by Khara Jabola-Carolus.

MR. COURTLANDT GATES (testifying on Committee Report 20-62):

Can you hear me?

CHAIR LEE: Yes. Good morning.

MR. GATES: Okay. Good morning. Do you-

CHAIR LEE: Can you state your name for the record?

MR. GATES: Yes, aloha. Chair Lee, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, and Councilmembers.
My name is Courty Gates.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Please proceed with your testimony.

MR. GATES: Would you, would you like to have video or are you indifferent?

CHAIR LEE: Well, we-

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I like video.

CHAIR LEE: -could get. Yea, how long is your video?

MR. GATES: I'm not, I'm, I'm, whether you want to see my face. Maybe you want to look at
it first and then decide.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, oh I see. I see. Okay, yea. Yea, we'd like to see your face.

MR. GATES: I've enabled it. I don't know if you can see me.

CHAIR LEE: Yea, we can. We can.

MR. GATES: I'll start my testimony. Aloha, Chair Lee, Vice .. . Gates

CHAIR LEE: Oh, we lost you.
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MR. GATES: I'm here on the topic of item 20-62, the County purchase of Lot 6 in the Haiku
Sugar East Subdivision. I want to make it very clear that my wife and I support the
purchase of Lot 6, subject to confirming one aspect of an existing contract between us,
the County, and the owners of Lot 6. And we've been trying unsuccessfully for almost
two months to engage the County in conversation and work this out prior to the
purchase going through. I hope you've had the chance to look at my written testimony
and look at the maps that are included in there.

My wife Natalie and I have been Hawaii residents since 2012. We've been the owner,
owners of Lot 2 in the subdivision since 2014. We are supporters of conservation and
environmental protection, and we are supporters of open space. In 2014, we
purchased Lot 2 from A&B with an access easement from Hana Highway across Lot 6.
This is our only access to pur property. Since then, we have implemented a
management plan, cleaned up the property, partnered with a local rancher to graze the
upland, and put up signs to protect the environment and cultural sites in our portion of
Konanui Gulch.

In 2016, Maui County purchased Lots 1, 3, 4, and 5 from A&B as open space, and
thereby entered into a contract with us and the Hisashima Family, who owns Lot 6. In
that contract, A&B provided new public access easements from Nahele Road to Lot 3,
4, and 5. And Lot 2's access easement across Lot 6 was made private. Recently,
Maui County entered into a contract to purchase Lot 6 as open space. And since April,
we've been requesting confirmation of our easement agreement without any response.
To us, private means not public. And in this case, it also means exclusive when we're
the only private owners in the subdivision.

The existing open space, I don't know if you've had a chance to visit, it's in terrible
condition. And the County, despite its contractual obligations, has not demonstrated
an ability to create and maintain a clean, safe, and secure environment in the existing
open space and its access points. The County has not implemented a management
plan in three and a half years. And as a direct result, common activities include:
dumping of household garbage and yard wastes; dumping and stripping of vehicles;
operation of motorcycles, ATV's, and trucks off-road, resulting in destruction of cultural
sites and damage to the environment; setting of fires, two of which were directly upwind
of our house; hunting; camping; and recently, an event of sustained gunfire. Bottom
line, Maui County has not acted as a responsible landowner or a good neighbor.

Our resolution to the situation is that the private easement across Lot 6 to Lot 2 be
made clearly exclusive to Lot 2 if Lot 2 takes responsibility for the care and
maintenance of the road and gate, and if Lot 2 grants the County temporary access to
the easement for the care of Lot 6 until the County is able to create its own access to



Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
June 19, 2020

Page 14

Lot 6. Our reasoning is the private easement to Lot 2 across Lot 6 is not needed by
the County. Easement runs along the gulch edge, has not coastal views, and ends at
the Lot 2 property line. And in 2016, as I mentioned, the County agreed to alternative
public access to Lot 3, 4, and 5 from Nahele Road.

Frankly, the County ownership-

CHAIRLEE: Mr. Gates.

MR. GATES: -of Lot 6 puts our access-

CHAIRLEE: Mr. Gates.

MR. GATES: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Gates, could you summarize your testimony?

MR. GATES: Forty-five seconds.

CHAIR LEE: Finalize your testimony. Okay. That's good.

MR. GATES: May I have 45 seconds?

CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MR. GATES: The County ownership of Lot 6 frankly puts our access and property at
additional risk. Since the County is not harmed by our proposal, we don't know why
the exclusive easement has not already been confirmed. As an end result, the
community gets 50 more acres of open space in Haiku, the County gets the opportunity
to create open space worthy of the name, the owners of Lot 6 are paid, and we have
clear, safe, secure access. It's still possible to close by June 30. We've drafted an
amendment and it's ready to be signed. Thank you very much for your time.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mr. Gates. Are there any questions?

Mr. Molina and then Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair.

CHAIR LEE: And then Ms. Paltin.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And good morning, Mr. Gates. Thank,
thank you for being here. Appreciate your testimony. Just one question. Did at any
time, before you expressed concerns about the easement, did you consider purchasing
Lot 6?

MR. GATES: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, and when was that? Couple of years ago?

MR. GATES: It's, no, it's been under consideration, sort of off and on probably for a couple
of years.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Alright. Thank you. Thank you. Madam Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Chair, probably, I'm wondering, is this in litigation, based
upon what he's saying, or?

CHAIR LEE: I don't know. Mr. Molina, do you know?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Mr. Gates. Is this in litigation, Mr. Gates?

MR. GATES: I, I don't know. I'm not a lawyer. We do have a lawyer. We have filed some
form of action. I can't tell you, I don't know exactly what the status is to be honest with
you. Yes, we have filed an action to, to attach this action to the title of Lot 6 with the
hope and expectation that we can sort this out before closing. So, we, the Hisashima
Family have been great neighbors. And we do .... There, they're the main reason
we want this to go through. There's really no other reason.

I, I don't know, Mike, what you were getting at with regard to the question. We, for us.
Lot 6 is just pasture. It's just empty land, no archaeological inventory, no water, no
power. So, there's, you know, yes, we'd be interested but, you know, certainly nowhere
near the price the County is paying.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Sugimura, would you like to hear from our Corp. Counsel?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes. At the appropriate time when this item comes up,
when you're ready. Chair. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Ms. Paltin, who else had their hand up?
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: It was me Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Gates, for being here and
for your testimony. I also received and read through your written testimony. And the
two main questions that I have are, how come you didn't submit in your written
testimony what the amendment is that you have ready to be signed? And how come
you didn't submit the contract you have with the Hisashima granting private exclusive
access?

MR. GATES: The, those have been submitted to Maui County Counsel. They should be very
familiar with the declaration of easements dated 2016, which is effectively, sorry.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I mean it's; I feel like we are Maui County Council and we didn't,
I just told you we didn't get it. So, that's not a true thing that you're saying. We're the
Council.

MR. GATES: Counsel. Counsel not Council.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: You mean Corporation Counsel?

MR. GATES: Counsel.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Maui Corporation?

MR. GATES: Yes. Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. But you're talking to us and you're saying this
information and we don't have it is what I'm saying. Like, you gave us the pictures and
a little like thing, but why aren't you giving us, in your testimony, a copy of the contract
that you're talking about that says that you have private exclusive access easement
and this amendment. You, you're coming to us right now in your testimony and you're
telling us these things, but you're not providing us with the information is what I'm
saying.

Like, I mean, isn't that the purpose of you coming here to tell us these things? But
you're not giving us the documentation. Like, you just say it and we have nothing to
look at. I mean, you submitted testimony with pictures, so I'm just wondering why, why
you only say it and you not give us the writing.




